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ACADEMIC DIVISION MEETING

FRIDAY, February 10, 2006
ROOM 305 – Mohegan Campus
12:30 P.M.

Meeting called to order by Chairperson, Leslie Samuelson.  Minutes of previous meeting were approved as written.
Dean Anderson presented updates and animation of proposed campus.  He noted that $3.8 million has been approved by the Governor’s budget for a total of $78.8 million budgeted for the physical structure which is up from the original $75 million.  This is the largest public project on record for Southeastern Connecticut.  Things are moving quickly, we need to utilize “time windows of opportunity” to best allow our wishes to be known.  Here is a brief timeline presented by Dean Anderson:

Summer 06 – Mohegan campus lower field for 250 parking spots, shop wing, gym and cafeteria under construction as well;
Fall 07 – Mohegan campus building (south wing) demolished and move to temporary buildings for the year as the school is rebuilt;

January 07 thru Summer 08 – Thames parking

Jan 07 – Thames Valley north wing activities moved to south wing with exception of library and north wing renovations
Physical plant under construction.

Spring 08 – Thames Valley south wing renovated

Summer 08 – Co-located

All slides and updates are available at htt;://trcc.web.  Student notification will be limited until times for construction is finalized; once done, it will be published for students.  All input to date is greatly appreciated.  Currently working on design of general classrooms – faculty input is needed.
Karen Aubin is in charge of the furniture committee for classrooms and offices, etc.  if there is something you want (within reason), please let Karen know.  She needs to finalize selections as soon as possible.  

Dean’s Report  
· The 2006-2007 Academic Division Goals are not yet available.  Dean Branchini explained that she wanted to revamp them as she did the additional responsibilities.  She will be keeping the original bullets from the 05-06 goals, and condense the goals from the strategic plan; focus on a couple of action items per goal to include committee and individual goals.  She noted that this is just an idea that she has as she needs more structure as to what’s going on in the Academic Division in order to get a sense of accomplishment at years end and have the goals be more outcomes oriented.  

Dean Branchini briefly went over the first goal 21st Century Academic Best Practices and gave an overview of what has been done to date:

1. Discussion of General Education at TRCC – This needs to be discussed in a broader sense, not just LAS/GS

2. Developmental Education at TRCC – We have been doing a good job on this goal.  We want to do a better job of handling the larger number of developmental students; need to deal with separate issues from Title III grant proposal.  

3. Information/Computer Literacy – We have made progress with the help of the computer literacy taskforce that was formed.  A proposal from the taskforce went through the Curriculum Committee and Governance.  Each program of study will have to have some outcome to demonstrate that computer literacy requirement has been met.

4. Progress has been made concerning the new distance learning activities.  The EdTech Committee has been successful in this regard.  Kem Barfield and Amanda MacTaggart have been very helpful.  To date, there are five faculty members who are “Vista mentors”:  Kathy Gundersen, Pamela Carroll, Lili Rafeldt, June Decker and Tony Benoit.
Larry Flick reported that the EdTech Committee will meet in two weeks.  He and Kem Barfield have a proposal for a goal to cut down on the dropout rate for students taking online courses.  It consists of a flash animation for students to use before they register for on-line courses which will help them determine whether or not they should be taking an on-line course.  Ellen Freeman thanked Kem for all his help to the faculty and stated that now that Amanda is on-board, it will be even more helpful.
5. Dean Branchini reported that the Honors Program is up and running.  A new brochure is now available.
6. Dean Branchini announced that the Learning Initiatives position has now been designated as an Academic Division position.  She asked faculty for their input as to what they want from this position.  Some of the things suggested were:

· Coordinator of activities that are currently going on

· Develop other activities

· Experienced classroom teacher

· Experience with Developmental/ESOL students/awareness
· Adept in working with others

· Build relationships

· Think in integrated matrix

· Able to work in confusion

· No particular discipline

· Not a very well-defined role

7. The Academic Advising Committee is putting together a student survey regarding the perception of the Academic Advising Committee – what we do well; not well; target goal; are students getting what they need from advisor they are working with?  This is not a survey/evaluation geared toward individual advisors, but the advising services in general.  

8. Academic Learning Communities at TRCC are in place and working.

9. Service Learning in curriculum development – Pamela Carroll noted that there are a number of organizations that have contacted the college regarding service learning opportunities for students.  A list will be shared with faculty.

10. Center for Teaching and Teaching Learning Consultant – Christine Hammond is the Teaching Learning Consultant and is doing a great job.  LAB/CFT are looking for ideas from faculty.  The CFT will collaborate with the Teaching Learning Consultant.

11. Institutional Research – Photonics program review is due next year.  Information will be sent out soon.

12. 2006-2007 catalog is being prepared; if there are any changes, please get them to Karen Aubin as soon as possible.  Check the spelling of your name and credentials.

13. Karen Aubin is in charge of general classrooms for co-location.  If you want to give some input, please check with her.

· LAS/GS Update – Informational only.  Susan Topping noted that the Curriculum Committee approved that we will have to keep the General Studies certificate and change the Math/Science elective (3-4 credits) which will change the total credits to 15-16.   Computer literacy will be deleted from LAS/GS program of study effective Fall 2006.  Students with current LAS/GS program of study that requires computer literacy (year entered), will need to complete the current computer literacy requirement.  The deletion of FYE/IDS as a required course in the LAS/GS degree program was approved by the Curriculum Committee.  It can be used as an open elective, but not as a LAS elective.  Will Hare asked for direction from the Academic Dean/Division as to what they want to do so as not to waste time/adjuncts in ordering textbooks, etc. for FYE classes.  He noted that FYE is not going away.

Human Rights Convocation – Frances Moulder announced that plans are coming together for this convocation which will be held on April 7th from 8:15-3:00 (don’t remember where); fliers will be coming out within the next month.  It is an all day event which may be able to be built into class; faculty were asked to encourage students to attend.  Keynote speaker is Adil Najam who is an Associate Professor of Negotiation and Diplomacy at Tufts University.  Please let Frances know if you are interested in attending.  There is no cost and lunch is included.  Registration is necessary.  

Social Science Info. – Terry Delaney shared that he will defend his dissertation in August; he ahs one chapter to go.  He thanked Wayne Silver for his help an stepping up to the plate during his sabbatical.  
He noted that the Social Science Department is offering more international/global courses such as:  The City, a new course that focuses on urban areas in both American cities and cities in developing countries; Intercultural Communications, a course which is designed to increase awareness of the cultural self and to help develop greater competence in communicating across cultural lines dealing with impact of culture on learning styles, language and non-verbal communication, cognitive styles, communication styles, and values; and Music Cultures of the World, which is a comparative survey of musical concepts, style, and performance practice of various world cultures.
Members of the Social Science Department are also sending students out into the community locally.  Steve Nuefeld has students that are involved in local community projects; Phil Mayer has students working at the State Capital with legislators; Jeff Crouch is talking to local companies about security, homeland security, etc.; Early Childhood Education has 37 scholarships available to new ECE students.  
Terry posed a challenge to other departments to a Poster Contest or “teach-in” incorporating LAB/CFT efforts and the LAB theme for this year of Metamorphosis.  The Center for Teaching will supply poster materials.  The posters are due by April 24th.  If there are any questions, please see either Terry Delaney or any member of LAB Committee.  Emeritus/New faculty celebration will be held n April 27th.  The emeritus faculty will judge the posters.  There is the possibility of a “challenge trophy” being presented.

Susan Topping asked if the Social Science department could take the lead on the “Rock the Vote” initiative.

Honors Program Update – Will Hare reported that the program is up and running.  Students need a complete application and transcript on file with Will or Kirk Kirkpatrick.  Thank you to the Public Relations Office who did a great job on the new brochure which was distributed.  The goal is to have 25 students fully enrolled by Fall; the brochures will be disseminated to local high schools.
New Business
Kathy Gunderson announced that there will be a Payday Social planned around the LAB theme of Metamorphis.  TBA
There are some great hikes being sponsored by the Trailblazers Club which are part of LAB.  The next one is Mystery Hill “America’s Stonehenge” in Salem, New Hampshire on April 8th.  Lunch will be provided; please contact Bill Dopirak if interested.
The 2nd Annual Theme Conference:  Metamorphosis Aspects of Economic Change: Local, National, and Global will be held on April 21, 2006 from 9:00 a.m. to noon in the Basinger Auditorium.  The event is free and open to the public with light refreshments being served.  Kathy noted that she would like to get as many students involved as possible.
Nothing has been decided yet regarding the end of the year faculty trip.  It will be held on the Friday before graduation.

Would like the theme for next year’s LAB to be introduced into orientation and other classes, therefore need to determine theme way before end of spring semester.  Student ideas will be forthcoming.  Sheila Skahan has agreed to put up poster on which students can list their ideas.

Choices for topics-based meetings should be submitted to Leslie by next week.  
The next meeting, which will be held on March 10th, will be a discussion-based meeting in the Thames campus cafeteria at 12:00 noon and will be preceded by a potluck luncheon.  Please see Carole Lee for food signup.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Will Hare will be leading a Study/Travel group to Ireland for 10 days in May.  See Will for more information if interested.

George Rezendes will be sending an e-mail to all faculty regarding the CCSE survey for faculty.  George will notify instructors if their class has been selected for the survey.  The student piece of the survey will take upwards of 30 minutes to administer and be done sometime in mid-May.  The faculty piece will be done on line.  Part and full time faculty will be invited to participate in the survey.  Please encourage part-time faculty to check e-mail for notification; make sure they clear their e-mail boxes.  George indicated that he would like to see TRCC get the highest responses possible.   Participation is required as the college/system has made a commitment.
Lili Rafeldt announced that EPortfolio presenters from other colleges will be coming to TRCC for a conference in conjunction with the Connecticut Distance Learning Consortium on March 31. Registration information will be forthcoming.  Lunch will be provided.

There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn; so moved.  Meeting adjourned at 2:25 p.m.

